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As every musician knows, drummer jokes abound in the musical world, and most drummers 
are known to have an excellent sense of ribald humor. But, is there a place for humor in PAS 

journals? Well, as a matter of fact, humorous topics, cartoons, and caricatures often appeared 
in early volumes of Percussive Notes! Indeed, in 1967, when Percussive Notes became an official 
publication of the Percussive Arts Society, Jerry Kent was the official editor for “Humor.” Then, a 
regular column—Humor Has Its Place?—appeared for nearly ten years by one Waldo 
Hittumfurst Thinkemlater, a rotund, saddened, professorial-type musician and drum-
mer, who was the creation and pseudonym of Percussive Notes editor James L. Moore. 
	 Waldo’s column sometimes featured cartoons, which attempted to make a point 
about current issues or might “suggest” literature, or publications appropriate to the 
field. At other times the column consisted of mock articles about newly invented 
instruments or news items graced the pages, and humor was sometimes featured on 
the cover of the magazine. Although Waldo’s column faded from the journal in 1977, 
there was still the occasional reprint of cartoons such as Doonesbury or Peanuts, and 
sometimes a cartoon related to a specific article, such as patents for bass drum pedals. 
Here is a sampling; for more, browse past issues of Percussive Notes in the online PAS 
publication archives.
    —James A. Strain, PAS Historian

From the Archives: 
Humor has its place?
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